

GRETA VALLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL

2376 Wangaratta Kilfeera Road GRETA SOUTH VICTORIA 3675

PHONE: 03 5766 6344 FAX: 03 5766 6400 MOBILE: 0428 574 739

Greta Out of School Hours Care: 0432 225 846

EMAIL: greta.valley.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au WEB: www.gretavalleyps.vic.edu.au

PRINCIPAL: Mrs Kris Porker

NEWSLETTER May 13th 2015

Dates for your Diary

MAY	Thu Tue Fri	14 19 29	Sports practice Whitfield Primary Athletic sports 9.45am Student Free Curriculum Day
JUN	Fri	26	End of Term 2
JUL	Mon	13	Start of Term 3
	Sun	26	Woolworths Benalla BBQ fundraiser
SEPT	Fri	11	Trivia Night
OCT	Wed	14	The Lion King Melbourne

	VACU	JM ROSTER	TOILET ROSTER		
MAY	15	Cavalot	Tanner A		
	22	Shepherd	A Baker		
	29	Chambeyron	Boonzaayer		
JUNE	5	Cursons	Briggs		
	12	Flanigan	Carlesso		
	19	Frederick	Cavalot		
	PLEASE REMEMBER OUR SECURITY SYSTEM				

NEW PARENTS PLEASE COME TO SCHOOL TO SEE HOW OUR **SECURITY SYSTEM IS DEACTIVATED FOR VACUUMING DUTIES**

NOTE If you can't clean on your rostered time, swap with another family. A list of family numbers is in your handbook. Thank you.

MOWING ROSTER Peter Paccagnan Rob Carlesso Tim Northey

Darren Shepherd Scott Flanigan David Boonzaayer **Shannon Murphy**

Return the key to school when mowing is done. Thankyou

WATER

The schools water pump has packed it in and is currently being fixed. Can parents please ensure that plenty of drinking water is sent to school for their child?

SEND ALONG YOUR \$1.00 COIN TOMORROW

We still have many students who have not brought in their \$1.00 coin for the Masquerade Mask activity they will be doing with CLC students.



SCHOOL SPORTS MAY 19TH - WANGARATTA LITTLE ATHLETICS CENTRE

The King Valley Cluster School sports are held in Wangaratta each year. Children must be taken to and from the sports by their parents (or with a family as arranged by their parents.) Teachers arrive much earlier than the children to set up and then stay on to pack everything away. The children do NOT travel by bus to the sport day.

The Little Athletics Centre is in Appin St Wangaratta. Children are to arrive at 9.45 for a 10.00am start.

Attached to the Newsletter is the timetable for the day's events. Bring this along with you on the day.

SPARE CLOTHES

Now that the weather is turning wet and cold, we think is may be worthwhile sending a spare set of clothes for students to change into if they come in from play wet...puddles are irresistible aren't they? As our supply of spares have run low, we would appreciate any old clothes that you no longer need to restock for the winter months.



PIE WARMER

Next week we will have our pie warmer up and running again for Term 2 and 3. If your child would like to have a hot lunch, please send along their food wrapped in foil or in an ovenproof container with their name attached. If your child would like a toasted sandwich for lunch, please toast them at home and wrap in foil. We turn on the pie warmer at morning break and the food is then hot and ready to go by lunchtime.

P-2 BIKE HIKE

Thank you to all the helpers who gave up their valuable time to help with this year's P-2 Bike Hike. We had a wonderful time over the 2 days and we wouldn't be able to do these wonderful activities without the help from our parents and grandparents. We are so lucky to have such a supportive school community. Thank you Emma and Linda for helping with dinner. Emma the children (and staff) were big fans of your tasty spaghetti. Thank you Kathy, Emma and Mick for diving your vehicles on the day and for being our support crew when our legs needed a break. Thank you Day, Brooke, Sarah, Paul, Greg, David, Tim for riding with us on the day and a big thank you to Mr Gibson and Sue for all the time you spent with the organisation of the 2 days. We're all looking forward to next year's Bike Hike. Cheers, *Lisa Buckley*

3-6 BIKE HIKE

Thank you to Pete and Ros Paccagnan, Rose Bailey, James Chambeyron, Elsie and Tim Northey and David Boonzaayer for their help on the big kids bike hike. Once again we had a fabulous time and surprisingly managed to dodge the rain events. We would not be able to offer these activities for our students without the support of parents so a very big thankyou from all of us.

Next week you will be able to read about the children's experiences and see some pictures of the bike hike. We have been a bit delayed getting these ready for print because of the NAPLAN testing this week.

MISSING JUMPER

Jim Shepherd has a jumper missing. Can parents please check the jumpers they have at home as it has his name on it and may have gone home by mistake.

UNIFORMS

The first lot of uniforms ordered are ready to be picked up and paid for at the office for the following families: Cavicchiolo Flanigan Hilton Reid Shepherd

BIKE NEWS

Hey kids, who loves to ride their bike? Cycle Sport is a sport that kids can get into just like soccer, footy, cricket, swimming, hockey, athletics, tennis, and netball. The Wangaratta Cycling Club are holding their annual free "Come 'n' Try Day" starting at 1pm on Saturday 16th May at their clubrooms at the Wangaratta Livestock Exchange located in Shanley Street, South Wangaratta. Interested Junior Cyclists aged 8 and above are welcome to come along. Bring your bike, your helmet, and Mum or Dad. Places are limited. To register your interest please send an email with your name, your age, how long you have been riding for and your contact details to wangarattacyclingclub@gmail.com or contact our club president Mal Kay 0447 214 464. Beginners welcome.



MISS BUCKLEY'S WEEKLY AWARD

You're a star Ben for your commitment to your reading.
Well done, Ben. Keep up the great work!

CONGRATULATIONS! 25 and 50 NIGHTS READING



